From the office of the Minister of the Environment



DOE Private Office 8th Floor Goodwood House 44-58 May Street Belfast **BT1 4NN**

Telephone:

028 9025 6022

Email:

Private.office@doeni.gov.uk

Your reference:

Our reference: SUB/282/2012

March 2012

Dear Assembly Member

The purpose of this letter is to advise you that I intend to announce in the near future my decision on the following planning application:

Ref No:

A/2007/0145/F

Description:

Redevelopment of existing Lisnagelvin District Shopping Centre to

provide new District Shopping Centre including basement and surface-

level car parking, landscaping and associated access works.

Location:

Lisnagelvin District Centre, Lisnagelvin Road, Londonderry

I have considered the report and advice from my officials and I have decided that planning permission should be granted for the proposed development.

It is my intention to announce that a Notice of Opinion to approve will be prepared and issued in the near future.

Minister of the Environment